
RESCUE FIRE 

COMPANY NEWS… 
50 S. School Place, Dallastown, PA 

 

INVITES YOU TO JOIN US 

EVERY FRIDAY NIGHT FOR OUR 

“FRIDAY NIGHT BINGO” PROGRAM 
Doors open @ 4:00 pm 

Bingo Early Bird games start @ 7:00 pm 

Multiple levels of game play available, 

starting @ $15.00 and up for our regular 

games, jackpots & specials like our Bonanza game, Tic 

Tac slots, players pool & More. 

**$500.00 Junior Jackpot** 

** $800.00 Grand Goodnight Jackpot ** 

Lots of fun and prizes, small games of chance & more. 

Hot meals & goodies served by our ladies auxiliary and 

kitchen volunteers. 

Must be 16 years of age or older.   

COME JOIN THE FUN WITH THE VOLUNTEERS 

OF 

 RESCUE FIRE COMPANY NO. 1 

 

LOOKING FOR A PLACE TO HAVE A 

PARTY OR BANQUET? 
 

Rescue Fire Co No 1 is your place for large & small 

room rentals at reasonable prices. Come see our Banquet 

Hall and Parlor!!  We run a full scale Banquet center that 

can provide your banquet needs.  We have small & large 

rooms to rent. You can rent just the room or we can 

serve your entire banquet 

needs. 
 

Variety of menus available & 

GREAT FOOD ALWAYS! 
 

Support your local volunteer 

fire company and let us serve 

you dinner as we continue to 

protect our communities! 
 

For details call Rescue Fire 

Co @ 246-1629. If you get 

the answering machine leave a message on the Rental 

Line!! 

 

FIRE PREVENTION WEEK 

OCTOBER 6TH – 12TH 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE!! 
 PRIMITIVE GIFT & FURNITURE 

BINGO 
Sunday November 17, 2019 

Doors open @ 11:00 am, play starts at 1:00 pm 

$25.00 per person for an initial 20 regular game pack 

Special/Jackpot games, raffles, pull tabs & more for 

extra charges. 

YOU WILL NOT BELIEVE THE 

PRIZES!! 

TICKETS WILL BE LIMITED!! 
For Tickets & Details contact: 

717-417-6475 or 717-246-1629  

Watch for more info & pictures of the terrific prizes 

coming soon on the web at rescuefire35.com 

 

SAVE THE DATE!! 

 “12TH ANNUAL HALLOWEEN 

DANCE” 

Featuring “Cheap Sneakers” 

Saturday October 26, 2019 

$25.00 per person  

Watch for more info on tickets & details 

coming soon on the web at 

rescuefire35.com, or call 717-246-1629 
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IN THE BOROUGH & BEYOND………………… 
 

 

 

 

 
 

KBL provides Free Education to all. We offer children 

the following regularly scheduled Classes, where 

literature is used to teach the foundations of reading & 

learning. 

 Every Tuesday, at both 10:15 & 11:15, we offer 

Preschool Literacy Class for those ages 3 to 5. 
 

 Every Wednesday, at both 10:15 & 11:15, we 

offer Toddler Literacy Class for those ages 18 

mos. to 3 years. 
 

 Every Thursday, we offer Baby Literacy Class 

for those from birth to 18 months. 
 

Not to be left out, we also offer regularly scheduled 

adult events such as the following: 

 An Adult Book Discussion group meets the 

second Wednesday of each month at 6:30pm.  

Please check our monthly calendar of events for 

the book of the month. 
 

 Knitters meet every Thursday at 6:00 pm to knit, 

interact, & improve their skills. Bring your 

needles & yarn & drop in for the fun! 
 

 Mystery Readers meet the fourth Tuesday of the 

month at noon. Please check the monthly 

calendar of events for the selected mystery. 
 

In addition to these regularly scheduled events, we offer 

many others as well. Included in this are author visits, 

family film nights, life-long education seminars & more! 

To see our full schedule, please visit us on the web at 

www.kaltreider-benfer.org   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BUS TRIPS 

All trips depart from the  

York Township Municipal Building 

unless specified. 

To register please go to 

 www.yorktownshiprec.com 

 
NEW YORK CITY SHOPPER TRIP 

Saturday, November 16 or December 14  
 

Hop on the bus and head for the Big Apple!  Central 

Park looks so beautiful any time of year and now you 

have to decide when to go. Take a tour on the Circle 

Line Bus, see the Statue of Liberty, or have a meal at the 

Heartland Brewery in Times Square on West 43rd street.  
 

LOCATION:   Bus departs 6:30 am and returns around  

                                       11:00 pm 

Bus departs from York Township  

             Municipal Building 

COST:  $65 R / $70 NR 

 

RADIO CITY CHRISTMAS SHOW 

Saturday, November 16 
 

Enjoy the Christmas spectacular that has become a 

favorite tradition for all to see! Please do not wait until 

the last minute! This trip fills up fast, so call now to 

reserve your seat!  Payment is due by October 17. There 

will also be seats available on the bus for just shopping 

in New York. 
 

LOCATION:   Bus departs 6:30 am and returns around    

                                        11:00 pm 

Bus departs from York Township  

              Municipal Building 

COST:                $140 R / $150 NR 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

http://www.kaltreider-benfer.org/
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YORK TOWNSHIP’S ANNUAL 

TOUCH-A-TRUCK & FALL FUN FEST 

Saturday, October 12 

9:00 am – 12:30 pm 

at the York Township Municipal 

Building 
 

Come out and enjoy a day of fun with 

a bounce house, scarecrow stuffing 

(please bring clothes to stuff), 

pumpkin bedazzling, stormwater 

demo table, TRUCKS and more!! 

Face Painting and Pony Rides will be available 

beginning at 10:00 am and end at 12:00 pm. Tickets for 

both are $3.   
 
 

YORK TOWNSHIP’S ANNUAL TREE 

LIGHTING CEREMONY 

Friday, December 6th 

  7:00 pm – 9:00 pm   

at the York Township 

Municipal Building 
 

Join Santa on Friday, December 6 for 

cookies, cocoa, and the beautiful 

voices of Dallastown High School’s 

Vocal Ensemble after the tree 

lighting ceremony. Following the tree lighting 

ceremony, take the path and enter through the inflatable 

archway to visit with Santa. Be sure to bring your 

camera and have your picture taken!!  

 

 

DALLASTOWN 

LIONS CLUB  
 

ZEPPELIN 

The Dallastown Lions Club would like to introduce you 

to our Leader Dog 

puppy in training, 

ZEPPELIN.  Our 

Club is sponsoring 

Zeppelin as a future 

Leader Dog by 

donating money to 

the Leader Dog 

program twice a 

year with all of the collections from you, our residents.  
 

We will be at our local Nells on South Queen Street 

collecting money to support Zeppelin’s training on 

Friday, October 18th and Saturday, October 19th.  One 

hundred percent (100%) of the money collected at that 

time will be sent directly to Leader Dog! 
 

Come visit your Lions at Nells to support Zeppelin so he 

can one day give support to a person in need.  “Leader 

Dogs for the Blind empowers people who are blind, 

visually impaired or Deaf-Blind with skills for a lifetime 

of independent travel.” 

 

 

DALLASTOWN 

LIONS CLUB PARK 
 
We have so many great 

things to tell you about the 

upcoming improvements to 

our local Lions Park.  The 

first is our partnership with 

the Dallastown American 

Legion Post 605 on a new children’s playground area.  

This new playground will service children ages 2 to 5 

years of age and will be constructed with handicap 

children in mind. 
 

A handicap access to the playground will be installed 

along with an autism/handicap swing.  The new 

playground will also have a safety fence for those 

children to play in safety and a sensory station for those 

who are sight impaired.  Funding will be provided by 

our Dallastown American Legion Post 605, Dallastown 

Lions Club and the Pennsylvania Lions Foundation. 
 

Another partnership is with our local boy scouts!  This 

fall, Sean Fleagle, one of our local boy scouts from 

Troop 50, will have installed a new walking trail for all 

to enjoy as his Eagle Scout Project.  Sean and his troop 

will also be helping the Lions and the American Legion 

to install a new walkway leading to the building for 

those who are unable to traverse the terrain.  This will 

ensure that everyone can enjoy our facility! 
 

We wanted to thank both the Dallastown American 

Legion Post 605, Eagle Scout Sean Fleagle, and the 

entire Boy Scouts Troop 50 for helping to bring our park 

into the 20th Century and to be accessible by all our 

residents. 
 

The Dallastown Leo Club and our Dallastown 

MCJROTC cadets are always an important partner to the 

Lions by helping with all projects and especially, 

opening and closing the park!!  For updates on our 

improvements, follow us on our Facebook page. 

Please like our Facebook page: Dallastown 

Lions Club. 
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DALLASTOWN LIONS 85th 

ANNIVERSARY 
 

The Dallastown Lions Club has been serving the 

Dallastown area for over 85 years!  We celebrated our 

Anniversary by honoring those who gave of themselves 

in service to their community.  Every Lion works 

extremely hard and has done so for many years!  All 

Lions were honored for their service, however, three 

were given one of the highest honors awarded to a Lion, 

the Melvin Jones Fellowship, by all the Melvin Jones 

recipients in the room.  Melvin Jones was the founder of 

Lions and it is fitting that this award bears his name.  

 
(Melvin Jones recipients from 

Dallastown Lions Club and other 

Lions in our District) 

 

 

 

One of those honored was Lion Norman Morris.  Lion 

Norm has only been in the Dallastown area for a short 

time, but he has served as a Lion in his hometown for 

over 30 years.  Lion Norm has served in most capacities 

in Lions and is always willing to take on anything.  Lion 

Norm is what Lionism is truly about and we are so proud 

to have him as a Dallastown 

Lion! 

 

(Lion D. Michael Craley, President and 

Lion Norman Morris) 

 

 

 

Another of those honored was Lion Rev. Rodger L. 

Snyder.  Lion Rev. Rodger has also not been in the 

Dallastown area very long, however, his service was so 

extensive that District Governor Lisa Griffie honored 

him with his Melvin Jones from the entire District.  Lion 

Rev. Rodger has served in many positions throughout 

his career as a Lion and has served for over 40 years!  

The Dallastown Lions are so grateful that Lion Rev. 

Rodger decided to make Dallastown his home!  

 

 

(Lion Rev. Rodger L. Snyder, Lion 

D. Michael Craley, President, and 

District Governor Lisa Griffie) 

 

The third Lion that was honored was Lion Robert H. 

Schmuck, Jr.  Lion Bob has served the Dallastown area 

for over 40 years.  Lion Bob has served in almost every 

position in our Dallastown Lions Club and is always 

willing and able to “do everything”!  Lion Bob was 

awarded a Melvin Jones Fellowship in 1998 and was 

honored at our Anniversary with Dallastown Lions 

Club’s first and only “Progressive Melvin Jones 

Award”! 
 

Congratulations to all Melvin Jones recipients and to all 

the members of the Dallastown Lions Club for serving 

your community for 

over 85 years! 
 

 

(Lion D. Michael Craley, 

President and Lion Robert H. 

Schmuck, Jr.) 

 

BEACON LODGE 
This is the second year in a row that the Dallastown 

Lions Club has sponsored the Slenker family for a week 

at our Pennsylvania Lion’s Beacon Lodge.  Beacon 

Lodge is a beautiful five hundred and eighty-three acre 

summer camp for children and adults with special needs 

including blindness, deafness, and many other physical 

and mental challenges.  It is nestled in the natural 

woodlands along the Juniata River of Central 

Pennsylvania just two miles west of Newton Hamilton, 

near Mount Union.  Beacon Lodge was established in 

1948 as a summer camp for blind residents of 

Pennsylvania and it has grown into a favorite retreat for 

many people with disabilities as well as a conference 

center for special groups, an educational facility for 

families, a rental camp for group retreats, and more.  The 

goals of the camp were and are to present a well-rounded 

program adaptable to all campers and others. 
 

A special program at Beacon Lodge has been designed, 

taking into consideration the individual needs and 

abilities of each camper. We have many group and 

individual activities, all geared toward fun with an 

educational theme. Our most important goal in 

everything we do is to motivate each person to focus on 

what they can do, not what they can’t. 
 

Anyone interested in attending this camp next year is 

encouraged to contact the Dallastown Lions Club for 

more information or visit the Pennsylvania Lion Beacon 

Lodge Camp webpage at https://www.beaconlodge.com/  

Thanks to the Slenker family for bringing such 

wonderful memories back to our club to share. 

https://www.beaconlodge.com/


SCHOLARSHIP WINNER 

 

Lion Nancy Taylor and Lion Norman Morris presented a 

$1,000.00 scholarship to Brandon Hole from Dallastown 

Lions Club at Dallastown High School on Sunday, June 

2, 2019. 
 

The Lions Club scholarship recipient is a student who 

has a knowledge of the principles of Lionism and 

practices the Lions motto “WE SERVE” by not only 

obtaining good grades throughout their high school 

career, but by working hard in service of others.  

Brandon had logged in many hours of service to his 

community and will be attending Franklin and Marshall 
College in the fall. 

 
(Brandon Hole and Lion Nancy Taylor, 

not pictured: Lion Norman Morris) 

 

 

 

Anya Grunewald received Dallastown Lions $1,000.00 

2017 Scholarship.  She is a member of National Honor 

Society and National Business Honor Society. She is 

also a member of other organizations. 

Anya began her own venture: A to Z Marketing. A 

business where high school and college students manage 

social media accounts of small businesses. She is also 

involved in many other activities. 

 

 

 

DALLASTOWN 

AMERICAN 

LEGION POST #605  
 

The Dallastown American Legion Post #605 Ladies 

Auxiliary will once again be participating in Christmas 

in Dallastown on Saturday, November 2, 2019 from 9am 

to 3pm.  

CLYDESDALE PARADE 
 

On June 14th, we had some special guests visit our little 

Borough, Brewery Products sponsored a Flag Day 

Parade featuring the Budweiser Clydesdales!  
 

Many of our residents watched as the horses were 

dressed for the parade. A special thank you to Keith 

Markey & Thomas Brandt for allowing us to over- run 

their properties at the corner of Blymire & Pleasant for 

the staging area.  
 

The parade then proceeded from Blymire, down S. 

Pleasant & thru tour, taking the same route as the 

Halloween Parade. Joining in was the Seeing Eye Dog 

Club, Corvette Club, Elk Riders, Old Farts Fire Engines, 

Rivers Trucks, Wyndridge, Thornton Chrysler Dodge 

Jeep RAM, some of the local politicians and local fire 

companies. Brewery Products handed out American 

flags along the route.  
 

What beautiful animals!!     

 

                                 

 

 

Photos courtesy 

of 

 Marc Laucks 

Dallastown Borough 2019 Coupon 

36th edition of Christmas Magic – A Festival of Lights 

November 29 – December 31 

(Closed Dec. 24 & 25 and for inclement weather) 

Rocky Ridge County Park 

Coupon code is redeemable online for Buy One, Get 

One of equal or lesser value free. Code: 

MUNICIOALITY2019 

Valid Mon., Tues., Wed., or Thur. through Dec. 12 and 

anytime December 26 – 31. 

Good for 2019 Program only.  
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NATIONAL NIGHT OUT 2019 

 
This year’s event, 

sponsored by the York 

Area Regional Police 

Department, was held on 

Tuesday, August 6th at 

the Dallastown 

Community Park.   

There was quite a lot 

going on this year.  

Besides meeting the local 

Law Enforcement, EMS 

& Fire Department 

personnel, there were 

representatives from Safe Kids York County, Patton’s 

Veterinary Hospital, York County Probation, United 

Way of York, ACNB Bank, Peoples Bank, York County 

Parks, State Farm Insurance, York County 911, St. 

Paul’s Church, Child Abuse Prevention Outreach, NAMI 

PA York County, York County District Attorney’s 

Office, York County Literacy Council, Primerica 

Financial Services and H&R Block.   
 

There was a police motorcycle demonstration, a tug-of-

war between the police and the fire departments which 

the police won again this year, and a firefighter’s 

competition which Dallastown Rescue Fire Co won.   
 

The kids had a great time on the two waterslides, visiting 

with all the critters from the 4-H Club of Airville and 

Critter Connection and participating in the NNO 

Passport game. 
 

It was a great night thanks to the efforts of Sgt. “Pete” 

Montgomery and the York Area Regional Police 

Department! 

 

 

WE’RE EXCITED 

TO ANNOUNCE 

FIRST CAPITAL 

EMS!  
 
First Capital EMS is a 

management company that is consolidating the services 

and personnel of Grantley Fire & EMS, West York 

Ambulance and York Regional EMS organizations. 
 

Through grant funding provided by the York County 

Community Foundation, First Capital EMS has been 

able to combine these three non-profit EMS 

organizations into a newly formed entity that improves 

services to our York community. This effort will 

contribute to a more sustainable EMS service with a 

wider range of highly-skilled Paramedics and 

Emergency Medical Technicians to assist the region’s 

changing emergency needs. 
 

This collaboration allows these organizations to plan for 

the future while placing the emergency medical needs of 

the York community first. This cooperative effort will 

optimize service, help contain expenses and create new 

employment opportunities. 
 

As mission-driven organizations, focused on the well-

being of our neighbors, we will continue to be 

community-centric with our primary focus on our 

patients and the ability to create a sustainable and 

affordable service for those that we serve. 
 

As we finalize the combining of our organizations, there 

will be no disruption to service. Each will continue to 

operate under their current name and in their current 

response areas as our collaboration progresses. 
 

Your subscription will continue to be serviced with no 

disruption. Please call (717) 246-3679 with any 

questions. Office hours Monday through Friday 8am to 

4pm.  
 

Additional updates may be obtained at 

www.FirstCapitalEMS.org.   
 

FIRST CAPITAL EMS. WE'RE GETTING 

BETTER FOR YOU. 

 

 
 

Established in 1974 and incorporated in 1975, 

Community REACH, Inc. is a 501(c) 3 not-for-profit 

human services agency providing basic items of support 

to nearly 350 families residing in the Dallastown, 

Eastern York, and Red Lion school districts of York 

County.  Food insecurity is a real concern for nearly 

12% of the population.  
 

We offer our clients a wide range of services including a 

choice food pantry, school supplies, cold weather gear, 

plus classes. Our friendly staff and volunteers are here to 

resource, educate, advocate, connect and help our clients 

and our community. 



NEWS FROM OUR LOCAL CHURCHS…… 
CHRIST LUTHERAN 

CHURCH 
126 West Main St. Dallastown, PA 17313 

Phone: 717-244-2605 Fax: 717-244-2210 

Email: clc5@comcast.net – Web: www. Clcdallatown.org 
 

--- WORSHIP---- 

*****Sunday Services***** 

8:00am Casual Service 

9:15am Sunday school for ages 3 – 103 

10:30am Traditional Service with Promised Land for 

children ages 3 -10 

Nursery available from 9:00am to 11:30am 

*****Christmas Services***** 

Please join us for a Family and Youth Christmas activity 

night on Sunday, December 22, at 5:00pm 

Christmas Eve Services  

5:00pm Children Service 

7:00pm Candlelight service with communion Nursery 

available  

10:00pm Candlelight service with communion 

 

CHOIRS 

Children’s Choir for grades K-6 

SonRise Youth Choir for grades 

7-12 

Chancel Choir for adults 
 

 

SEWING CIRCLE 

Meets Wednesday mornings from 

8:00-11:00 

They have made and donated over 

10,000 quilts. 
 

 

KNITTING & CROCHETING GROUP 

Accepting members from beginner to expert 
 

They make and donate prayer shawls, blankets, 

and baby hats 
 

 

SOUL FOOD TEAM 

Makes and distributes bag lunches 

every second Saturday morning 

Texas Hash Casseroles for the Soup 

Kitchen of York 
 

 

 

EMANUEL'S CLOSET 

We will be accepting non-perishable, non-expired goods 

 The week of October 13-20 
 

 

 

 

 

ADULT BIBLE STUDY 

Meets Tuesday mornings at 9:15 
 

YOUTH GROUPS 

For youth grade 3-12 

For meeting information and activities, 

please check the church website. 
 

 

TRUNK OR TREAT 

Please join us for a fun and safe evening on October 19th 

 At Dallastown Fire 

Company. For 

registration information, 

please see  

The church website: 

www.clcdallastown.org 

Rain date is October 20, 2019 
 

 

SELF-AWARENESS EVENT 

Learn personal safety/self-defense on Thursday, 

October 24th at 7:00pm in the worship center. 

Available for ages 16 and up. 

 
 

 

CHRISTMAS IN DALLASTOWN 

Join us on Saturday, November 2nd from  

9:00am -3:00pm and shop the 

many artisans, like Stained Glass, Mary Kay, 

Stampin’ Up, Handcrafted Jewelry by 

Carolyn, Texas Roadhouse and Relaxing 

Note Massage, in two large halls. And don’t forget to 

pick up some of our famous  

Walking Tacos and yummy baked goods. 

 

 

SCOUTS 

 

CUB PACK 43 

Open to all youth graduating from 

kindergarten through 5th grade. 

Meetings are Monday evenings  

6:30-8:00 

Contact committee chairperson at 

cpack43ccdtown@gmail.com 

For more information 
 

BOY SCOUT TROOP 43 

Open to all youth from 6th grade through  

12th grade 

Meetings are Monday evenings 6:30-8:30 

Contact Scoutmaster Doran Frock at  

(717) 244-8392 

For more information. 
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CHRIST LUTHERAN CHILD DEVELOPMENT 

CENTER 

(717)244-4832 

 

Christ Lutheran Child Development Center is a state 

licensed childcare program and member of the Keystone 

STARS, recently awarded 4 stars. Children 6 weeks 

through 11 years old are accepted for, full-time, part-

time, & before and after school care for students of 

Dallastown Area School District. The center provides an 

exceptional, high-quality educational experience for all 

young children, plus creates a wholesome environment 

and provides stimulating relationships for the social and 

emotional development of emerging personalities. It also 

creates a safe and comfortable and spiritual atmosphere 

where all children can thrive. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

ST. JOHN’S BLYMIRES UCC, 
1009 Blymire Road Dallastown, PA 17313 

Phone: 717-244-0655 

 

HERITAGE SUNDAY  
November 3, 8:45 am 

Anyone with a connection to 

Blymire’s Church is invited to 

attend. Also 50-year members 

will be recognized. 
 

 CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 
 

Saturday, November 9, 8 am – 2 pm 

Crafts, food and Holiday shopping. 

Free Admission 
 
 

COOKIE WALK 
 

Saturday, December 14, 9 am – 12 pm (or sold out) 

Time to shop for a wide assortment of home-made 

cookies.  

 
 

 

 

CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICE  

COMMUNION AND 

CANDLELIGHT 
 

Tuesday, December 24, 11 p.m. 
 

 

EQUINE SINGERS  
 

Sunday, January 5, 8:45 am 

Equine Singers will be performing at 

the regular worship service. 

 

 
 

VALENTINES DAY DANCE 

FEBRUARY 14 
 

The group “Timeless” will be 

performing and providing dance 

music.  Details to follow. 
 

 

SOME FUN FACTS 
 

 Simple block shaped toys have been 

around for hundreds of years, but it took 

a 20th- century Danish genius named Ole 

Kirk Christiansen to invent the 

interlocking pieces we know today as 

LEGO bricks. It all started in 1932 in the 

village of Billund, long before LEGO had 

achieved world domination as a brand. 

LEGO in Danish is “leg godt” (play well).  

 On December 25, 1983 was the 1st live 

telecast of Christmas Parade.  

  Our eyes are always the same size from 

birth, but our noses and ears never stop 

growing.  

 Fall colors are caused by the amount of 

sugar in leaves. The more red in the leaf, 

the more sugar that leaf is storing. That 

is why Maple trees are so vibrant. 

Evergreens don’t change because their 

leaves have a thick wax covering that 

protects the chlorophyll (green) in the 

leaves. 

 TYPEWRITER, is the longest word that 

can be made using the letters only one 

row of the keyboard.  
 



 



SENIOR NEWS……………………………………… 

PRE-RETIREMENT SEMINAR 
 

A free Medicare Facts for New or Pre-Retirees 

seminar will be presented by the York County Area 

Agency on Aging's APPRISE program on Thursday, 

September 26th, from 6 p.m. to 9 p.m., in meeting 

room #1 of the Penn State Extension Offices, York 

County Annex, 112 Pleasant Acres Road, York. 
  

PREREGISTRATION IS REQUIRED. 
 

Topics covered include 

benefits provided under 

Medicare, Original 

Medicare and Medicare 

Advantage Plan coverage 

options, prescription drug 

coverage and navigation 

tools, Medicare Savings 

Programs, preventive 

services, Medigap plans, MyMedicare.gov and tech 

tools. 

Please call  717-771-9008  or 1-800-632-9073,  

or aging@yorkcountypa.gov  for more 

information and to register.  

 

 

Announcing Medicare Annual 

Enrollment Events 
 

 Do you need help comparing the available plans or 

enrolling in a different plan?   

 Would you like someone to review your situation 

and help you understand and determine if you are 

enrolled in the best plan for you? 

 Do you want to see if there may be a better plan 

available for you? 

 Are you continuing to have problems with your 

current plan? 

 Would you like assistance from a trained counselor 

who does not represent a specific plan or receive 

income from your enrollment in a specific plan? 
 

The APPRISE Program at the Area Agency on Aging 

will be offering one-on-one assistance by pre-scheduled 

appointments only during the upcoming Annual 

Enrollment at the following locations.  To schedule an 

appointment, call the APPRISE Scheduling Line on 

or after Tuesday, September 3 at 717-771-9042. 
       

Wednesday, October 16 

South Western High School 

200 Bowman Road, Hanover 

4:00 PM to 7:00 PM     
 

Thursday, October 17 

West York High School 

1800 Bannister Street, York 

4:00 PM to 7:00 PM  
 

Tuesday, October 22 

York Suburban High School 

1800 Hollywood Drive, York 

4:00 PM to 7:00 PM 
 

Thursday, October 24 

Spring Grove High School 

1490 Roth’s Church Road, Spring Grove 

10:00 AM to 1:00 PM 
  

Monday, October 28 

Dallastown Area Senior High School 

700 New School Lane, Dallastown 

4:00 PM to 7:00 PM 
 

Tuesday, October 29 

Red Land High School 

560 Fishing Creek Road, Lewisberry 

1:00 PM to 3:00 PM 
 

Monday, November 4 

SpiriTrust Lutheran® 

The Village at Shrewsbury 

Zimmerman Place 

800 Bollinger Drive, Shrewsbury  

9:30 AM to 12:00 PM  
 

Thursday, November 7 

Northeastern High School 

300 High Street, Manchester 

1:30 PM to 4:30 PM 
 

Tuesday, November 12 

SpiriTrust Lutheran® 

The Village at Sprenkle Drive 

Glatfelter Center Community Room A 

1802 Folkemer Circle, York  

9:00 AM to 12:00 PM  



 

Wednesday, November 13 

South Western High School 

200 Bowman Road, Hanover 

4:00 PM to 7:00 PM 
 

Monday, November 18 

West York High School 

1800 Bannister Street, York 

4:00 PM to 7:00 PM  
 

Tuesday, November 19 

York Suburban High School 

1800 Hollywood Drive, York 

4:00 PM to 7:00 PM 
 

Thursday, November 21 

Spring Grove High School 

1490 Roth’s Church Road, Spring Grove 

10:00 AM to 1:00 PM  
 

Monday, November 25 

Red Lion Area High School 

200 Horace Mann Avenue, Red Lion 

9:30 AM to 2:00 PM  
 

Tuesday, November 26   

Kennard-Dale High School 

393 Main Street, Fawn Grove 

10:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
 

Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday,  

December 2, 3 & 4  

York County Area Agency on Aging 

100 West Market Street, York 

9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
 

Please note:  These events are only for current 

Medicare beneficiaries who would like to compare 2020 

plans. If you are new to Medicare or have other 

questions regarding Medicare, please call our 

APPRISE Help Desk at 717-771-9008 

 

FALLS PREVENTION PROGRAMS  
 

     The York County Area Agency on Aging offers a 

variety of falls-prevention programs throughout the year 

– free of charge – proven to lower the risk of falls. These 

include A Matter of Balance, Healthy Steps for Older 

Adults, and Healthy Steps in Motion. All three courses 

are available to adults ages 60 and older! 
      

     Currently, A Matter of Balance is being held at a 

variety of locations and times. These classes target older 

adults who have concerns about falling, have fallen in 

the past, have restricted their activities because of 

falling concerns, or are interested in improving 
balance, flexibility and strength. Pre-registration is 

required. 

September 5th through October 8th 

Tuesdays & Thursdays; 1:00 pm–3:00 pm 

*(No classes on 9/19 and 9/26) 

Dover Township Community Center 
3700 Davidsburg Road, Dover 

Call Faye at 717-771-9610 to register. 
 

October 1st through October 24th 

Tuesdays & Thursdays; 12:30 pm-2:30 pm 

SpiriTrust Lutheran® Zimmerman Place 

800 Bollinger Drive, Shrewsbury 

Call Faye at 717-771-9610 to register. 
 

October 2nd through October 30th  

*(No class on 10/14) 

Mondays & Wednesdays; 10:00 am–12:00 pm 

York Township Park Building 

25 Oak Street, York 

Call Faye at 717-771-9610 to register. 
 

November 4th through December 2nd 

*(No class on 11/11) 

Mondays & Wednesdays; 1:00 pm-3:00 pm 

York Jewish Community Center 

2000 Hollywood Drive, York 

JCC members call 717-843-0918 

Open to the public October 1st  

Call Faye at 717-771-9610 to register 
 

     In addition, another evidence-based class, Healthy 

Steps for Older Adults, is scheduled in October. This 

two-day program reduces fall risks among older adults 

by raising awareness about the causes of falls and how to 

prevent them. Adults 60 and older will learn how to 

exercise safely at home, and ways to improve their 

health and well-being. A unique part of this program is 

the involvement of participants in physical skill 

screenings to determine an individual’s fall risk. 

Participants will be referred to appropriate healthcare 

professionals and community resources as deemed 

necessary.    

October 17th & October 24th  

Thursdays; 1:00 pm-3:00 pm 

Stewartstown Senior Center 

26 South Main Street, Stewartstown 

Call Senior Center to register: 717-993-3488 
 

     Finally, the third falls-prevention offering, 

Healthy Steps in Motion (HSIM), begins in mid-

November. This evidence-based series is designed 

especially for adults age 60 years and older, who 

have concerns about falling and are interested in a 

more exercise-focused fall prevention program, as 

well as balance improvement. It starts with a 

warmup, followed by strength and balance 

exercises, and ends with a cool-down stretch. 

There are three levels of exercise, which enables 



participants to continue HSIM for as long as they 

like. HSIM strives to reduce the risk of falling by 

building body strength, increasing flexibility and 

improving balance.  

November 13th through December 9th 

Mondays & Wednesdays; 2:00 pm-3:00 pm 

Southern Branch YMCA 

100 Constitution Avenue, Shrewsbury 

Call Faye at 717-771-9610 to register 

 

 

WILL YOU NEED HELP WITH 

RAKING AND 

SHOVELING? 

     York County older adults age 

60+, who are interested in getting 

help with fall cleanup, raking, 

snow shoveling, programming 

electronic devices, or with other 

household chores are encouraged 

to arrange for help from a Rent-A-Kid. The Rent-A-Kid 

program is sponsored by the York County Area Agency 

on Aging. This is an “intergenerational program” that 

connects together York County older adults who need 

help, and nearby middle and high school students in 

grades 7-12, who want to help. For over 30 years, 

“Kids” have been helping and learning from older adults 

through the Rent-A-Kid program. The goal of the Rent-

A-Kid program is not only to get an important job done, 

but also to foster friendships between older adults and 

youth. Lifelong, rewarding relationships have blossomed 

between kids and older adults! 

     Older adults in need of assistance can call the Rent-

A-Kid coordinator, Hope Eberly, at 717-771-9103, who 

will provide names and phone numbers for youth nearby 

who may be interested. It is the responsibility of 

the older adult to contact the youth and discuss the job to 

be done, when it is to be done, the rate of pay for the job, 

and any other arrangements that need to be made. The 

older adult needs to be agreeable to a reimbursement of a 

minimum of $5/hour, or a negotiated rate based on the 

job. 
 

     Middle and high school students in grades 7-12 who 

are interested in participating should contact their local 

school guidance counselor for the application. Home 

schoolers can obtain an application at www.ycaaa.org on 

the Forms and Documents page, or call Hope Eberly at 

717-771-9103 for an application.  

 

 

STOP HOPPER: 

HOP ABOARD! 

 
Have you tried 

rabbittransit’s on-demand Microtransit in the Red Lion 

and Dallastown area? Similar to Lyft TM or Uber TM, 

Stop Hopper allows you to book a ride tight on your 

phone. Download the Microtransit App and request a 

ride to and from anywhere in the Ted Lion/Dallastown 

service area, or hop onto ondemand.transloc.com to 

book through your computer. Stop Hopper is available 

Monday-Friday, 7:00am-7:00pm. It’s only $2.00 per trip 

and is FREE for registered seniors 65 years and older. 

Vehicles are ADA accessible. Visit 

www..rabbittransit.org for information on this new travel 

option including service zones and times. Ready to 

Ride? Request Stop Hopper today through the App or 

call 1-800-632-9063 for assistance. For questions email 

stophopper@rabbittransit.org. 

 

GOLDEN CONNECTIONS 

COMMUNITY CENTER 
20-C GOTHAM PLACE   RED LION 

PA 17356 

244-7229 
 

Kasie Ream, Director of Social Services 

socialservices@gcccenter.com 
 

WHAT DOES THE GOLDEN 

CONNECTIONS COMMUNITY 

CENTER OFFER? 
 

Since our founding the goal of the Golden Connections 

Community Center has been to assist and empower the 

older adults of the Red Lion and Dallastown Area to 

remain part of a thriving community environment for as 

long as they are willing and able.  The GCCC offers a 

wide range of free services and programs to seniors age 

60 and above.  Activities include those that respond to 

the social, cultural, economic, emotional, and physical 

needs of the older adult, thus encouraging independence, 

stimulating growth, alleviating loneliness, and providing 

volunteer opportunities.   

Counseling, referral services, and provision of home 

delivered and congregate meals are also an important 

part of our mission.  
 

You can come visit the Golden Connections Community 

Center Monday thru Friday from 8:30 am to 2:30 pm at 

20 Gotham Place, Red Lion or visit our website at 

www.gcccenter.com.  

mailto:stophopper@rabbittransit.org
mailto:socialservices@gcccenter.com
http://www.gcccenter.com/


DALLASTOWN  

COMMUNITY 

CONNECTION 

Fall/Winter 2019 

 

www.dallastownboro.com 
Please check our website for new updates and information. 

 

The following “Dallastown Community Connection” is published with YOU in mind.  Please take a minute or two to read 

and absorb the information contained in this newsletter.  It is full of informative, useful and entertaining information. 
 

“We hope you enjoy!” 
 

“No one ever made a difference by being like everyone else” ……….. 

                                                                                    P.T. Barnum 

 

 

 

Frequently Used Phone Numbers 

Dallastown Borough                                244-6626  

Trash Collection Company: 

 Penn Waste   767-4456 

Tax Collector: 

 Linda Shaub   244-3885 

Dallastown Rescue Fire Company 246-1629 

Dallastown-Yoe Water Authority 244-6626 

Dallastown Post Office   244-2555 

District Magistrate:  2756 S. Queen St.  

 Scott Laird   747-5100 

American Legion Post #605  244-8028 

Voter Registration   771-9604 

Dallastown Area High School  244-4021 

Dallastown Elementary   244-3785 

Emergency Management Coordinator  

 Yvonne Schrum  244-6626 

Animal Control Officer: 

 Michellee Klugh  916-1413 
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From the Desk of  

Mayor Meyers………… 
 

 

 

How time flies! Not long ago I was writing my newsletter article welcoming spring and 

summer and now it’s time for the fall and winter newsletter. As I write this article it is still 

summer, but it is September and I already am not looking forward to winter. But, life goes on and there are many 

wonderful days to look forward to.  

 

I would like to ask the men and women of our community to show the children of Dallastown how to serve our 

community by volunteering to help with the many projects we have coming up. We need your help in keeping Dallastown 

a clean, neat and safe community to live in.  

 

We welcome volunteers to help with the upcoming Halloween Parade and also with keeping our little Trick and Treaters 

safe while they are going from house to house. Remember to turn your lights on so they know where they can stop.  

 

This is not something I like to think about… SNOW! Remember you have only 24hrs after the storm to get your 

sidewalks cleared of snow.  

 

November 11th is Veteran’s Day, so be sure to thank all our veterans for their service.  

 

One final thought, we have a wonderful community to live in with not a lot of crime, but never let your guard down. The 

best way to keep yourself from becoming a victim is to always lookout for the unusual. If you see someone or something 

which doesn’t look right and makes you suspicious, please notify the police. Keeping your cars and houses/garages locked 

and not leaving valuables in your car, may be all it takes for you not to become a victim. Leaving that brand new bike 

outside is only asking for trouble. Also, remember preventing crime could be an easy as calling the police when 

something or someone doesn’t look right and then being a willing witness, if necessary. If we are afraid to fight crime, the 

crime will just increase and finally no one will be safe. Remember call 911.  

 

Also remember, if I can be of any help or if you just want to ask a question, please feel free to call the borough office and 

leave a message for me and I will call you back. Also, check our website for times of meetings and dates of things 

happening in Dallastown.  

 

Yours truly,  

Mayor Terry L. Meyers, Sr.  

 

 

 

 

 



WHAT IS LEAP YEAR? 
 

Leap Year occurs every 4 years, adding an extra 

day in February………..the 29th.  Normally there 

are 365 days in our calendar year, but during 

leap year there are 366. 
 

 
 

The reason we have a Leap Year has to do with 

the earth and the sun.  It takes the earth 365 

days, 5 hours, 48 minutes & 46 seconds to 

complete the orbit around the sun.  This is called 

a Solar Year.  The Solar Year is supposed to line 

up with our calendar year, but without adding a 

day every 4 years, that won’t happen.   
 

So, how do you know if it’s going to be a Leap 

Year?  The year must be able to be evenly 

divided by the number 4, such as 2020.   
 

Here are some fun facts about Lear Year! 

 The Egyptians were the first to start 

Leap Year.  The Romans followed the 

Egyptians & picked the date February 

29th. 

 Babies born on Leap Day, February 29th, 

are called leaplings and usually celebrate 

their birthday on March 1st. 

 The US Presidential Elections and 

Summer Olympics happen during Leap 

Year. 

 Leap Years are the only years where 

January 1st & December 31st are on 

different days of the week. 

 About 4 million people in the world have 

been born on February 29th.  
 

 

WHAT IS EMA? 
 

How many residents actually know what the Emergency 

Management Agency (EMA) does to keep everyone 

prepared for a natural disaster or emergency. The EMA 

Co-coordinator staff in your borough or municipality are 

trained continuously to help assist state level leaders & 

EMA personnel in handling all phases of the emergency 

management process, whether the emergency is a natural 

disaster or human caused!  
 

The Commonwealth of PA Emergency operations Plan 

(EOP) follows the principles of the National Incident 

Management System specified by Homeland Security. 

Most disasters & emergencies are best managed in four 

phases: Prevention, Preparedness, Response, Recovery 

& Mitigation. ( Stormready.gov)  
 

Emergency Management in PA is based on a cooperative 

unified effort involving local, county, Regional Task 

Force, State, Federal, non-governmental, non-profit 

organizations & private sector working with individual 

citizens & communities to ensure protection from or 

adequate response to emergencies.  
 

Every area of PA is at risk to human caused emergencies 

& Natural disasters. The state has considerable 

transportation infrastructures, air rail, marine & road 

traffic that is vulnerable to disastrous events. 

Government & private agencies and organizations host 

sports, entertainment, cultural, political & business 

events that involve large numbers of participants.  
 

So, ask yourself… am I prepared? Do you have your  

“Go Bag” list? What do you need for your emergency 

kit? Are you storm ready? 
 

The “Go Bag” list and other storm ready information are 

available at the Borough office.  
 

If your school, business, or organization is interested in 

free training on preparedness my office number is  

717-244-6626 from 8:00 to 4:30.  
 

Please keep all our responders who are working to help 

the victims of hurricane Dorian in your prayers. Have a 

great holiday season! 
 

Yvonne Schlum 

EMA Coordinator  

Dallastown Borough 

 

 

 

 



ADULT FUN PAGE………………………………… 

 

Butterscotch Apple Toffee Bars 

Recipe 
Butterscotch Apple Toffee Bars, easy dessert 

recipe with graham crackers, toffee, apple 

chips, butterscotch, and walnuts. 

Prep Time 15 minutes 

Cook Time 10 minutes 

Total Time 25 minutes 

Servings 8 - 10 servings 

Author Lisa Huff 

Ingredients 

 6-8 graham crackers 

 ½ cup light brown sugar 

 ½ cup unsalted butter 

 1 cup crushed dried apple chips 

 1 (11 oz.) bag butterscotch baking chips 

 1 cup chopped toasted walnuts 

Instructions 

1. Preheat oven to 425 degrees F.  

2. Line a 9x9-inch square baking pan with 

aluminum foil and lightly spray with nonstick 

spray. 

3. Place crackers in single layer of pan to cover 

the whole bottom. Break the crackers as 

necessary to fit. 

4. Spread brown sugar on the bottom of a small 

saucepan. Cut butter into about 8 slices and 

place on top of sugar. Place pan on top of 

medium-high heat and without stirring bring 

to a boil. Let boil about 2-4 minutes or until 

smooth and brown in color. 

5. Pour toffee mixture (sugar and butter) over 

graham crackers and spread evenly with an 

offset spatula. Bake for about 5 minutes at 

425 degrees F to set. 

6. Sprinkle apple chips evenly over crackers 

then sprinkle butterscotch chips on top. Place 

back in oven for about 2-4 minutes or until 

chips start to melt. Remove from oven and 

spread chips to form a thin layer. 

7. Sprinkle chopped nuts on top and gently press 

into butterscotch chips. Cool. 

8. Place in refrigerator for about an hour or 

until butterscotch sets. Break or cut into 

pieces. 

 

 
FUN FACTS……… 

 Indiana County in Pennsylvania has come 

to be known as the Christmas Tree 

Capital of the World.  

 The average human eats 8 spiders in their 

lifetime at night.  

 Only one person in 2 billion will live to be 

116 or older.  

https://snappygourmet.com/butterscotch-apple-toffee-bars-recipe/
https://snappygourmet.com/about/about-snappy-gourmet/
https://amzn.to/2GKYMlt
https://amzn.to/2J8pJVs
https://amzn.to/2kjzbHJ
https://amzn.to/2GJaL3f
https://amzn.to/2GJaL3f
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjFjYDajqHkAhWhwFkKHVURDh8QjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https://www.seasonedtimes.com/crossword-puzzles.html&psig=AOvVaw0Bc7uvxAihrhufBqfpNLPo&ust=1566928774787024


FOR THE KIDS…………………………………………… 

 
 

 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=&url=http://criticaleducatorscollective.com/easy-connect-the-dots/&psig=AOvVaw2mrSQsaRAkeNbxSjjv7n8x&ust=1566996968889963
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwj1i7GIq6HkAhUChuAKHQdNDVgQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/284923113896412016/&psig=AOvVaw17vc8PyyH7KBJM_o9qeZ5x&ust=1566936244243537


DON’T MISS THE DATES: 
     

  Fire Prevention Week    October 6th-12th    

  Columbus Day – Office Closed    October 14th    

  Halloween Parade (7:00pm)    October 17th  

  Trick or Treat/Witch Watch (6pm – 8:00pm) October 31st  

  Christmas in Dallastown (9:00am – 3:00pm) November 2nd    

  Daylight Savings Time Ends    November 3rd    

  Election Day (7:00am – 8:00pm)    November 5th     

  Veteran’s Day Observance – Office Closed  November 11th   

  Thanksgiving Holiday – Office Closed  November 28th & 29th      

  Christmas Tree Lighting/Party with Santa  November 30th   

  First Day of Winter    December 22nd    

  Christmas Holiday – Office Closed    December 24th & 25th     

  New Year’s Day – Office Closed    January 1st  

  President’s Day – Office Closed    February 17th   

  Daylight Savings Time Begins    March 8th   

  First Day of Spring    March 20th   

  Good Friday – Office Closed    April 10th    

  Easter     April 12th    

 

DALLASTOWN BOROUGH MEETING CALENDAR 

All meetings will be held at the Borough Hall, 175 E. Broad St at 7:00 PM and are open to the public. 

*Historical Society meetings are at 118 E. Main St. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Penn Waste Holiday Collection Schedule… 
Holidays observed by Penn Waste, trash collection (trash, recycle and bulk pick up) will be shifted a day.   

Any questions, please call Penn Waste 767-4456. 

 

2019        Thanksgiving Day:   No change to Monday pick-up but Thursday pick up is shifted to Friday  
                                  

   Christmas Day:      No change to Monday pick-up but Thursday pick up is shifted to Friday  

       2020  New Year’s Day:     No change to Monday pick-up but Thursday pick up is shifted to Friday 

 
**CHRISTMAS TREES CAN BE DISPOSED OF ANY  

THURSDAY AS A LARGE ITEM** 

 

Borough 

Council 

Planning 

Commission 

Zoning 

Board 

EMA 

Meeting 

Water 

Authority 

**Historical 

Meeting** 
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25 
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13 
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7 
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9 
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2 
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11 
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5 
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6 

Jan 

27 
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23 
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8 
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2 

Feb 
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3 

Feb 

24 

Feb 

27 

Feb 

12 

Feb 

6 

Mar 

9, 23 

Mar 

2 

Mar 

23 

Mar 

26 

Mar 

11 

Mar 
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WINTER REMINDERS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

SIDEWALKS – Snow/ice is to be removed from the sidewalks within 24 hours after a winter storm ceases.  

Properties at street intersections:  please clear the snow that piles up at the sidewalk corners.  This will help school 

children, the postal service and other pedestrians safely cross the street.  We ask those who do not have sidewalks to 

follow this as well. 

 

PLOWING STREETS – The snow plows will be plowing snow from “curb to curb” to remove as much snow 

from the streets as possible.  This process takes time so please have patience and bear with us as we work to clear 

the streets as quickly as we can.  When removing snow from your sidewalks, do not shovel the snow into the 

streets. 

**In heavy snow storms, plows will be clearing driving lanes as quickly as possible and then will go back to work 

on clearing the sides/shoulders of the roads from curb to curb.  Unfortunately, this sometimes pushes snow back on 

to your sidewalks which you may already have shoveled.  If this occurs, we apologize for the inconvenience and 

added work that it may cause you, but it is essential to make our streets safe. 

 

In the event of a Snow Emergency, announcements will be made on WGAL-TV 8, FOX 43, ABC 27 WHTM, 

CBS 21, WARM 103.3, 96.1 WSOX, FROGGY 107.7, ROCKY 98.5 and the local newspapers. 

 

NO PARKING will be allowed on the “snow emergency routes” when an emergency is declared.  Vehicles that are 

not moved will be towed at the vehicle owner’s expense. 

 

 

Snow Emergency Routes: 
The following streets shall be declared snow emergency routes:   (Streets are posted) 

 Main St.                                       

 South side of W. Maple St. from Borough Line to N. Walnut St. 

 South side of E. Maple St. from N. Walnut St. to N. Park St. 

 N. Walnut St. from Main St. to Maple St. 

 S. Walnut (WEST SIDE ONLY) from Main St. to E. Gay St. 

 E. Gay St. (SOUTH SIDE ONLY) from S. Walnut St. to S. Pleasant Ave. 

 N. Pleasant Ave. from Main St. to E. Broad St. 

 E. Broad St. from N. Pleasant Ave. to N. Lombard St. 

 N. Lombard St. from E. Broad St. to Borough Line 

 S. Pleasant Ave. from Main St. to Borough Line 

 N. Park St. from Main St. to E. Maple St. 

 

 

 

 

Temporary parking is available at the following locations when a snow emergency is in effect: 

Fire Company parking lot, High School and Elementary School parking lots and Bethlehem United Methodist 

Church, Christ Lutheran Church and St. Paul’s United Church of Christ parking lots. 

 



LEAF 

COLLECTION IN 

THE BOROUGH   

Leaf collection will run 

from October 21st through 

December 13th, weather permitting. 

Tuesdays will be designated to the east side of the borough     

and Wednesdays will be designated to the west side.  Please 

remember to rake them as close to the edge of the curb as 

possible away from cars, fences, posts or poles.  Tree limbs, 

sticks, shrub or hedge trimmings, grass, stones or any other 

foreign objects are not to be deposited in the leaves;       

otherwise the leaves will not be collected.  Thank you for      

your cooperation. 

 

    STREET LIGHTS 
 

If you see a street light that is out or not 

working properly, please contact the Borough 

at 244-6626.   We are not always around at 

night to see the problems first-hand, so any help would be 

greatly appreciated. 
 

 

PET 

OWNERS!!!!!!!!!! 
 

When walking your pets, 

PLEASE be responsible 

and clean up after them. 
 

 

ATTENTION!! 
 

GRASS GROWING IN THE 

CURBS & SIDEWALKS…….   
The sidewalks adjacent to your 

property are yours to maintain.  

Grass & weeds are to be removed from curbing & 

sidewalks, including where the curb joins the street, and 

around utility poles & traffic signs.  Help Dallastown 

Borough keep its small-town charm by removing the 

weeds from your sidewalks.  
 

A MESSAGE FROM THE TAX 

COLLECTOR……. 
 

A Per Capita Tax of $10.00 is levied 

upon each resident of the Borough who 

is eighteen (18) years of age or older and has lived in the 

Borough during any part of the fiscal year. 
 

If you have not received a bill, please contact the Tax 

Collector at LindaShaub@aol.com or call 717-244-3885. 
 

Please check to make sure you paid your 2019 bill. 
 

SWIFT911 is a new way for 

the borough to contact all of 

our water subscribers and our 

residents at any given time in case of an emergency such 

as water main breaks in your area, snow emergencies, 

hydrant flushing, etc.  
 

If you are not receiving notifications, all you need to do 

is provide your contact information. Signing up on 

SWIFT911 is free, quick, and very helpful for you and 

the borough. You can find the form on the Borough 

website (www.dallastownboro.com) by clicking on the 

above picture located on the left hand side of the home 

page.  There is also forms at the Borough Office. 
 

Please call Dallastown Borough office or email 

jarod@dallastownboro.com with any questions about 

signing up.          

Thank You! 
 

 

 

TREES & SHRUBS 

OVERHANGING THE 

STREETS & 

SIDEWALKS…….   
Trees that are overhanging streets & sidewalks should be 

trimmed up about 15 feet.  Bushes & shrubs growing out 

into the streets & sidewalks should be trimmed away 

from the right-of-way, no less than 6 feet. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPRING STREET SWEEPING 
 

Please remember to keep your sidewalks clear 
for street sweeping this year.  If your walks are 
not cleared, a “Quality of Life” violation can 
and will be issued. 
 

 
 

DON’T FORGET……… 
Disconnect your garden hose from 

the outside faucet when the 

temperature drops. 

   

 

mailto:LindaShaub@aol.com
http://www.dallastownboro.com/
mailto:jarod@dallastownboro.com


Help make Dallastown and your community a cleaner 
place to live by WINNING a DIY Rain Barrel KIT.  
  

Consider the benefits of harvesting rain water for your garden: 
 Rainwater is free 
 Rainwater is a clean, chemical-free source of water for plants 
 Rainwater seeps into the soil, pushing salts from tap water down and away 

from the plant’s root zone 
 Rainwater allows for better root growth and water absorption, increasing the 

drought tolerance of plants 
 Rainwater harvesting reduces off-site flooding and erosion by holding 

rainwater on the site 
 Harvesting rainwater reduces dependence on ground water and the amount of 

money spent on water 
 Rainwater harvesting is an efficient water conservation tool 

 
**Please remember that, from a public health standpoint, any standing water in rain barrels should be 
screened to keep mosquitoes from breeding.** 

 
 

  It’s no joke: Roof runoff 
 can be captured in a rain 
 barrel and used later for 
 irrigation, which not only 
 reduces the amount of 
 polluted water flowing 
 down storm drains, but 
 also helps conserve 
 water. 
 
   
 
If you would like to try and win the 
DIY KIT, Please Fill & Cut out the slip 
then send in or drop off at the 
Dallastown Borough Office, 175 E. 
Broad St., Dallastown, PA 17313. 
 
(Drawing will be held on 12/20/2019)     

                                                                              2019 Rain Barrel KIT Raffle  
Name: _________________________________      (Due 12/19/2019)  

Address: _______________________________  

  ________________________________  

Phone #:________________________________  

http://rainwaterharvesting.tamu.edu/


    

 

 

RECYCLABLES & HOW TO PREPARE 

THEM 
 

CARDBOARD  

Corrugated Cardboard and 

Shipping Boxes Only 
 

Remove all packaging inside 

the box (such as peanuts, 

bubble wrap, etc.). 

Flatten ALL boxes 
 

PAPER 

Newspapers Only 
 

Cover loose papers with heavier 

items in the container to prevent 

them from blowing away. 
 

PLASTIC BOTTLES  

Plastic Water, Juice & Soda Bottles 

Plastic Containers & Bottles #1, #2 & 

#5 – This may include items such as 

shampoo bottles, Liquid detergent 

containers, condiment bottles, etc.  Please check the 

container to find the designated number. (The neck of 

the bottle should be smaller than the base.) 
 

Remove caps or lids. 

Rinse thoroughly to remove any residue. 

Labels & neck rings do not need to be removed from 

containers. 
 

METAL & ALUMINUM 

Aluminum Cans, Steel Cans & Food 

Containers 
 

Rinse thoroughly to remove any 

residue. 

Remove any plastic caps or tops unless they are part of 

the can. 

Labels do not need to be 

removed from cans. 
 

 

 

CARTONS 

Cartons are defined as a type of 

packaging that food & beverage 

products come in that you purchase at 

the store.  There are 2 types of cartons:   

Shelf-Stable Cartons – include juice, milk, soy milk, 

soup & broth, and wine cartons.  These are cartons 

that do not need to be kept cold. 

Refrigerated Cartons – include milk, juice, cream and 

egg substitute cartons.  These items must be kept cold. 
 

Be sure to remove straws. 

Make sure carton is empty and rinsed out. 

Cartons may be placed in your bin along with all other 

recyclables. 

 

GLASS  

Food & Beverage Glass only 

Clear brown, blue & green glass 

food & beverage containers 
 

Rinse thoroughly to remove any residue. 

Remove any plastic caps or tops. 

Labels do no need to be removed. 

 

 

UNACCEPTABLE MATERIALS 
The following items are NOT recyclable:  
 

Food-Soiled Materials 

Broken Glass 

Drinking Glasses 

Scrap Metal 

Needles & Medical Waste 

Windows, Mirrors & Ceramics 

Aluminum Foil 

Plastic Tableware (Knives, Forks, etc.) 

Plastic Bags (including grocery bags) 

Solvents, Oil and/or Chemical Containers 

Waxy Cardboard 

Used Paper Towels or Tissues 

Hoses 

Shredded Paper 

Light Bulbs 

Soaked and/or Wet Papers or Cardboard 

Plastic Food Wrappers 

Christmas Lights 

Propane Tanks 
 

If you have any questions about acceptable materials or 

would like to learn more about recycling call Penn 

Waste Customer Service team (717) 767-4456. 



RECREATION EVENTS……………………………… 
21ST ANNUAL DALLASTOWN 

CARNIVAL  
We all had a great time at the 

Carnival this year!  There was a 

little bit of rain on Tuesday 

evening, but people still came 

out to enjoy the festivities.   
 

We’d like to thank Russ Amusements for 

supplying us with all the great rides, including 

some brand-new ones.  They were enjoyed by 

both the kids & the adults!  
 

We had a couple new vendors join our group of 

regulars this year – The Steakout and Bubble 

WOW Waffles.   Both were a great addition to 

our Carnival family and we hope to see them 

back next year. 
 

The live bands sparked a crowd each night.  

Quite a few people brought their chairs and 

made an evening of great music, fabulous food & 

fun!   
 

Mark your calendars for next year… August 11th 

thru the 15th. 
 

We’d like to thank all our sponsors whose 

donations made it possible to provide all the 

free nightly entertainment. 

 Gold Sponsor: 

  Gichner Shelter Systems 

                      Jerry’s Great Valu 

 Silver Sponsors: 

  American Legion Post #605 

  C.S. Davidson, Inc. 

  Glatfelter Insurance 

  HX Lighting 

 Bronze Sponsors: 

  Brewery Products 

  Eberly Funeral Home 

  J.R. Holley & Associates 

  Jeff Arnold Plumbing 

  John H. Myers & Son 

  River’s Truck Center 

  Strobeck’s Service 

Susquehanna Chrysler Dodge Jeep  

                                     Ram  

Village Realty 

  Weaver Eye 

  York Water Co 

  Yorktowne Lawns, Inc. 
 

We also need to thank: 

 York Area Regional Police Dept. 

 Rescue Fire Company Fire Police 

 Columbia Gas for donating the lighting 

Penn Waste for the dumpsters & daily  

             trash pick up 

Printing Express for our posters 

D&K Surplus Grocery, Weis Market &  

             Giant Foods 

 

 

 

 

 



 
           

 

 

                           

 

 

       ANNUAL       

      HALLOWEEN     

           PARADE 
        THU, OCT 17th 

      7:00 PM 

 

**The route will be the same as last year** 

 

TRICK OR TREAT 
Dallastown Borough will be 

having the annual Trick or Treat 

on Thursday, October 31st from 

6:00 pm until 8:00 pm.  Please turn your porch 

light on during that time if you wish to 

participate. 

 
----------------------------- 

11TH ANNUAL CHRISTMAS  

IN DALLASTOWN 
 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 2ND   

9:00 AM – 3:00 PM 
 

This event keeps getting bigger & better with each 

passing year.  The main purpose for the event was to 

get people into Dallastown to support our local 

businesses.  Since then it has grown by leaps & 

bounds, with record numbers each year.  There are 

several businesses participating again this year, some 

old, some new. 

The Fire Companies (Both Dallastown & Yoe), 

American Legion and local churches (Christ Lutheran, 

Bethlehem United Methodist, St. Joseph’s & St. 

Paul’s UCC) will be filled with a multitude of vendors 

selling everything imaginable.  Each venue will also 

offer food in case you’re famished from all your 

shopping!  Maps will be located at all the venues, so 

pick one up and start your Christmas shopping early. 

And don’t forget to get your map stamped at all the 

venues & businesses to qualify for a prize.  Last year 

we had enough donations to give away over 20 bags of 

prizes!! 

Mark your calendar & join us for a great day! 

 

2019 TOWN & TREE LIGHTING & 

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PARTY  
 

The Borough will once 

again ring in the holiday 

season with our annual 

Town & Tree Lighting 

Ceremony on Saturday, 

November 30th 

beginning at 6:30 pm.  

The evening will start at 

the tree in front of the 

American Legion. There will be a little bit of 

music, the lighting of the town & tree and some 

hot chocolate while we wait for Santa to arrive 

on one of Rescue Fire Company’s trucks.  
  

The Party will follow at the Rescue Fire Company 

where there will be refreshments, a coloring 

contest, plus every child will get a chance to visit 

and receive a gift from Santa.  Each child will 

also receive a raffle ticket for a chance to win a 

larger gift.  
 

So, mark your calendar and join us for a fun 

evening!  This is a free event sponsored by 

Dallastown Recreation. 
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